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PARTICIPANTS

Organizations: 

· Caterpillar

· Edison Electric Institute
· General Motors

· Price Waterhouse
· Proctor & Gamble
Members of Congress:

· Rep. Robert Matsui (D-CA)

· Rep. Jim McCrery (R-LA) - introduced legislation identical to Sen. Mack’s bill (HR 1416)

· Rep. Rob Portman (R-OH)

· The two mentioned above introduced HR 2270, a bill to change the interest allocation rules in the federal tax code.

· Sen. Connie Mack (R-FL) - introduced similar legislation in Senate (S 1226) that would only apply to utilities—no longer a senator.*


SUMMARY

This issue is an effort by some American companies with operations abroad to change the current tax law involving interest expense allocation rules.  Foreign countries impose taxes on income earned within their borders.  At same time, American companies with foreign operations pay American federal taxes on their worldwide income, resulting in “double taxation” according to the utility industry.  Part of American tax law allows companies to offset their American tax bill with foreign income and the taxes paid to foreign governments.  However, companies that have large interest expenses (especially capital-intensive industries like utilities) are required under American tax law to allocate domestic interest expenses to foreign income, which reduces the amount of foreign income they can deduct from their American federal tax bill.  Thus, some American companies with foreign operations argue that the “double tax” still exists.  In addition, they argue that these tax rules put American multinational companies at a disadvantage versus their foreign competitors.  The main arguments against the proposed tax change are the high cost in lost government revenues and the charge of “corporate welfare” (particularly since the tax cut is not proposed for American companies that only have domestic operations).

